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Marysville Band Boosters

President: Stephanie Wassom  300-3921  



Vice President: Kris Moses  364-5437
Treasurer: Nora Paonessa  364-1050    




Secretary:  Amy Philp  364-4138

December 1, 2014  
Call to Order – Stephanie Wassom called the meeting to order on December 1, 2014 at 7:02 pm.
Secretary Report – Amy Philp presented the minutes from the October 2014, band booster meeting.  Without any questions regarding the October minutes, a motion was made to accept the minutes as presented by Sherry Campbell and seconded by Linda Lau.  Motion carried.  The band boosters’ minutes are available on the band web site of www.marysvillebands.org.  If you are interested in receiving the minutes in your email please contact the booster secretary at philpamy@gmail.com.
Treasurer’s Report – Nora Paonessa presented the October and November 2014 saving accounts, general checking accounts, student accounts, and the winter guard accounts.  Mr. Duso explained that the winter guard now has its own budget.  The boosters are giving the winter guard a budget of $5,500 any money that is needed above that amount the winter guard will be responsible to raise.  Typically that amount of money will go towards Keith’s stipend, fees, flags, etc. Without any questions a motion was made to accept the reports as presented by Michelle Hoffman and seconded by Kristen Braun.  Motion carried.  
Old Business 
1. Bingo Report – Steve Wassom/Nora Paonessa presented the bingo reports for October and November.  Bingo is played every Sunday at the Knights of Columbus Hall on Range Road.  Steve told the boosters that he is still in need of bingo workers.  
2. Bingo Concession Report – Nora Paonessa presented the bingo concession reports for October and November.  The bingo concession account pays for band expenses and bingo workers stipend. 
3. Scrip – Nora Paonessa gave the scrip report for October and November.  Scrip is available every Monday at the Marysville Library from 5:30 to 6:30 for ordering or delivery.  For a complete listing of scrip cards visit the website of www.glscrip.com or scrip orders may also be emailed to MARYSVILLEBANDSCRIP@yahoo.com.  Stephanie told the boosters that Jill/Linda/Diane will be available for scrip orders after the meeting.  
4. Meijer Community Fundraiser-   Kris Moses explained the Meijer Community Fundraiser; a silent fundraiser for just shopping at Meijer.  If you use a Meijer credit card 1% of the sale goes to the band.  If you purchase with cash and show your card ½% of the sale goes to the band.  When you fill out a Meijer credit card application, use the Regiment code of 456638 when filling out the application.  Kris Moses had fliers available on the program.  Kris told us also, we can sign up online for the program.  
5. Gordon Food Service Fun Funds – Kris Moses explained this fundraiser.  Sign up and use the Marysville Band Booster code of 2135893 and the band will receive credit for the sale.  Depending on the amount of credit the Boosters receives for the quarter, will decide the amount of profit given back to the band.  Purchase scrip for further benefits.  Kris had fliers available explaining the program.  Easy money for just shopping and showing your Gordon’s card.  Boosters could combine their purchase with the scrip card purchase for additional benefit.  Kris reminded the boosters to keep both Meijer and Gordon’s in mind for our holiday shopping. Kris also told the boosters at Gordon’s you cannot combine Elementary Market Day programs and Fun Funds to benefit both programs.
6. Goodsearch.com- Nora Paonessa explained the program for www.goodsearch.com and www.goodshop.com .  Since the October 2013 to October 2014 we earned a penny a search to equal $52.39.  Use www.goodsearch.com for your search engine and the band receives a penny for every search.  Use www.goodshop.com for your shopping and the band will receive a percentage of your purchases. Use Marysville Viking Regiment on the tool bar.
7. Winter Color Guard Report – Carrie Comstock gave us an update on the Winter Guard.  The junior high winter guard has 18 members thus far in the 7th and 8th grade.  The Viking guard has a total of 11 kids.  Practices are held on Tuesdays and Fridays.  With winter there will be 3 competitions dates and 1 field day.  Stephanie told the boosters that she will try to get the dates on the website.
8. Student Accounts – Linda Sikora told the boosters that the student account statements will be available at the Christmas concerts.
9. Wally’s Supermarket – Nora Paonessa told the boosters that we did have the Wally Supermarket fundraiser that Jim Harris had set up for November.  It was a small sale of $8.63.  Wally is willing to do a fundraiser in December on the 18th, 19th, and 20th.  We will have the fliers at the Christmas concerts and on the website.  Ruth Rose will now be taking over this fundraiser for Jim Harris.  
10. Cookie Dough – Colleen Ryan chairperson for the cookie dough said sales were up from last year.  Colleen said though there were some difficulties on delivery day she is willing to chair cookie dough next year.
New Business

.  
1. Discount Cards – Diane Sylvia said that the discount card sale has begun.  She is at both schools every Wednesday.  She reminded the boosters $7 of every sold card goes in the individual student’s account.
2. Trash Bag Fundraiser – Amy Philp told the boosters that we will once again be selling the trash bags.  The dates    will be January 26th through February 9th for the sale with the delivery of February 26th.

3. Merchandise – Amy Philp told the boosters that band merchandise will be available at both Christmas concerts.  We also hope to have a new travel mug that was suggested by Karen Piddick by that time.    

4. Sign-Up Genius – Nora Paonessa explained the sign-up genius has gone out for help with the upcoming celebration dinner for the high school students.  Some spots are still available to help with donations of items or time.  Please bring anything that needs to be warm in crock pots or roasters.    
Band Director’s Report 
1. Marysville Middle School Christmas Concert will be held Thursday December 11th.
2. Marysville High School Christmas Concert will be held Wednesday December 17th.

3. Marysville Christmas Parade report time will be 3 pm.  All weather coats will be returned first thing upon arrival to the school.  

4. Parade begins at 4:15.  After the parade there will be a dinner celebration for all the 9th through 12th grade students, chaperones, and pit parents

5. Next meeting in January there will be some discussion regarding the next Disney tour.  Kids told Mr. Duso that they liked the clinic workshop best. 

6. Thank you for the pit parents that helped at Ford Field.  They kept the show going despite the field problems.  DVD of performance played for the parents in attendance.

7. $100.00 drawing for band camp/tour.  Mr. Walcott won the drawing for $100.  His son will have the money put into his student account.
Regular Meeting Adjourned 8:20 pm

         Members attended:  33
           Next Band Booster Meeting:
       January 12, 2014
          7:00 p.m. Middle School Band Room

